
General Data Protection Regulation 
 

In conformity with the new data protection regulations, we would like Bledlow 100 Club members to note 
the following about your personal data: 
 
What we need 
The Bledlow 100 Club is the ‘Controller’ of the personal data you provide to us. We collect the following 
personal data about you: your name, address, email, phone number and confirmation that you are over 16. 
Why we need it 
We need to collection this information to be able to enrol you into the Club and to contact you in case you 
have won a prize or if any other Club related matters need to be discussed. We will not collect any personal 
data from you we do not need in order to run the Club in accordance with its rules. 
What we do with it 
All the personal data we process is processed by me as Promoter or by Derek Stone as Deputy Promoter.  
All the data is kept in the hard copy application forms and in an Excel spreadsheet that I keep on my 
computer. The data is kept in the UK and no third parties will have access, unless there is a legal 
requirement to disclose it to the authorities.   My computer is password protected and I keep the 
application forms in my house.   Other than locking up when I go out, I have taken no other specific 
security measures. 
How long we keep it 
We keep the information for as long as you remain a member, and for a period of 6 years after you leave.  6 
years is typically the limitation period for claims or for tax investigations. 
What we would also like to do with it 
In addition to contacting you each year to ask if you wish to renew your membership, we may from time to 
time approach former Club members asking them if they wish to re-join.  If any former member wishes not 
to be contacted, please let me know. 
What are your rights? 
If at any point you believe the information we process about you is incorrect, you may request to see this 
information and have it corrected or (if it is no longer needed) deleted. If you wish to raise a complaint on 
how we have handled your personal data, you can contact me. If you are not satisfied with our response or 
believe we are not processing your personal data in accordance with the law, you can complain to the 
Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO).  We do not have a data protection officer, although Derek 
Stone knows quite a lot about the GDPR and helps me out when things get difficult. 
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